ľ

ľ

Dear Dr. Rabi:

This is to acknowledge with thanks your recent letter voicing your deep concern for the future of the Atomic Energy program and your apprehension lest it should be curtailed. Since I am familiar with the eminence from which you speak and the degree of technical information and interest which is the foundation of your point of view, you may be sure that your views will be carefully considered in any conclusions which may be reached on this vital subject.

With every good wish, I am

Sincerely,

Dr. I. I. Rabi Chairman General Advisory Committee U. S. Atomic Energy Commission Washington, D. C.

L.Strauss/ 4/8/53

## BEST COPY AVAILABLE

REPRODUCED AT THE DWIGHT D.